ORCHARD HILLS MAPLEWOOD HOMEOWNER’S ASSOCIATION

                                MINUTES OF TRUSTEES MEETING

                                                    May 11, 2006

 

Call to order by Stuart Baggaley at 7:40pm.

 

Board Members present:  Anita Jones, Stuart Baggaley, Henry Brysk, Wendy Carman, Sandy Smith, Neal Foster, Dan Smith, Jack Cederquist,  Emily Eisbruch.

 

Guests:  Karen Land, Amy Seeto.

 

Stuart introduced Karen Land, owner of Land’s Scapes (a garden and landscape design company) and a  resident of OHMHA. Karen Land has offered her design and landscape services to rehabilitate the Georgetown entrance.  We will pay for the materials.  Karen will plant the entrance in exchange for mention in our Newsletter. Neal offered to water once a week.  Jack offered to find someone who will water twice a week. Karen recommends that watering must be done 3 times a week over the next two summers. Unanimous approval by voice vote to allow $600.00 for this project.

 

Treasurer’s report – Motion by Stuart, second by Neal to accept the report as presented.  Motion passed.

 

Minutes of March 16, 2006 – No corrections. Motion by Jack,  second by Neal  to accept the minutes as written. Motion passed.

 

Georgetown Entrance Sign – Sandy will get prices on a simple sign.

 

Executive Committee – After some discussion, the Board agreed no action was needed.

 

OHMHA e-mail list – Sandy –. Sandy will merge the Neighborhood Watch list with ours. She will also ask OHMHA residents if they want to opt out.  Motion to support Sandy in this endeavor by Stuart, seconded by Neal.  Motion passed.

 

Confirmation of  8 positive e-mail votes to appoint Neal Foster to become the OHMHA representative on the Miller’s Creek Action Committee and the Thurston Pond Restoration Advisory/Steering Committee.  

 

Garage Sale – Date is May 20.  Jack will place an ad in the AA News.  Wendy and Stuart will place signs in the neighborhood on Friday.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ice Cream Social and Annual Meeting - Pete will contact Thurston  school and confirm our reservation for June 2.

 

Revised By-Laws – Wendy will send us the final version.  We also agreed that the Treasurer’s responsibility should also include making sure the checking account signature card is always current.

 

Membership Chairman – we will discuss this in June.

 

Stuart reported that we have 5 Board members on the slate:  Henry, Jack, Jill, Dan and Sandy.  

 

Round Robin- After much discussion, the Board unanimously agreed that we would not host an information meeting with the AA School Board to discuss the planned redistricting for the new high school.

 

.Meeting adjourned at 10pm.

 

Respectfully submitted,

Anita Jones, Secretary

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

